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July 23, 2020 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
  The Police Review Commission 
 
From:  Dee Williams-Ridley, City Manager 
 
Subject: USE OF PEPPER SPRAY INCIDENT 
 
 
Attached please find the Use of Pepper Spray report that occurred on May 29, 2020.  
Please note that this and the previous incident took place on the same day, but by 
different officers (see my memo to you dated July 9, 2020, attached).   
 
The authorization for these reports comes from the City of Berkeley Council action 
taken September 16, 1997, directing that any use of “Oleoresin Capsicum” OC spray be 
reported to the City Council and the Police Review Commission via the Police 
Department’s Chain of Command as a public record within seven (7) days of its use. 
 
 
 
Attachment: Use of Pepper Spray Report 20-26023 
 
 
cc: Paul Buddenhagen, Deputy City Manager 
 David White, Deputy City Manager 
 Andrew Greenwood, Chief of Police 
 Mark Numainville, City Clerk 
 Jenny Wong, City Auditor 
 Matthai Chakko, Assistant to the City Manager / Public Information Officer 

 










